

Minutes

Councillors in Attendance	
Cllr D Williamson	Crompton Ward (Chair)
Cllr C Gloster	Shaw Ward (Vice-Chair)
Cllr H Sykes	Shaw Ward
Cllr D Murphy	Crompton Ward
Cllr J Turner	Crompton Ward
Partners in Attendance	
Liz Fryman (LF)	District Co-ordinator
Sian Walter-Browne	Principal Constitutional Services Officer
Linda Cain	Business Support Officer
Parish Cllr Louie Hamblett	Shaw and Crompton Parish Council
Parish Cllr Dawn Blackburn	Shaw and Crompton Parish Council
Members of the public	3
Apologies	
Jill Beaumont	Director Children's Social Care and Early Help

1. Welcome and Apologies

Cllr Williamson welcomed everyone to the meeting.

2. Notes from previous Shaw and Crompton Community Forum

Minutes from 23 January 2018 were agreed as a true record

3. Actions and updates on the minutes of the last meeting

Action 6.1: LF to contact Street-lighting to establish what the issue is and the expected timescale for repair – Now repaired and letter sent to resident

Action 6.2: LF - Letter to be drafted to the Town Crier on behalf of the Shaw and Crompton District Executive, thanking him for his service - Completed

4. Police Update:

- Report with figures provided
- Community Burglary is down
- Violent Crime is down

Herbert Protocol

The Herbert Protocol is a national scheme being introduced locally by Greater Manchester Police and other local agencies which encourages carers and family members to compile useful key information which could be used in the event of a person with dementia going missing.

The Herbert Protocol is a form which is kept at home, or in a safe place, with important information about a vulnerable person. Should they go missing, information is easily on hand about routines, medical requirements and favourite places to visit and can be handed over to the police, alleviating the worry of collecting it together during a stressful time.

Download the form and find out more at: www.gmp.police.uk/herbert

Cllr Murphy said this was similar to a Dementia Buddy scheme where the person wears a badge or bracelet that can be scanned using a phone and shows contact details, next of kin etc.
A resident commented that people have to remember to put these on and this could be stressful.

5. Open Public Questions, Members Issues & Members update.

5.1: Please advise as to whether the council has a schedule of maintenance for the footpaths in the Shaw and Crompton District and can you let us know the associated costs of this maintenance of each district within the Borough please.

A: LF has contacted Angus Macrae but he is on leave at present. To be updated at the next Community Forum meeting

Action 5.1: LF to update feedback reply from that service area at the next meeting.

5.2: Victoria Street – Bowling green. Group of youths accessing the site.

A: Cllr Sykes said that could become an ASB hotspot. He reported that the site has been bought by a developer who is working up a scheme before taking to planning. Asked to incorporate extra parking if possible. The school had the opportunity to buy this land but did not take this up.

5.3: Email received about upcoming events where some of the events were from a previous weekend.

A: Cllr Sykes said that he posts on website and Facebook and that he is trying to do his best to get out on time and apologised for one post in particular that was late

5.4: 181 and 182 bus. Resident reported that you can wait for up to an hour and they sometimes miss the town centre

A: Cllr Williamson said that she is of the understanding that if the driver is late, they have been told to miss areas to make up time. Cllr Williamson stated that residents must report to TfGM when the bus doesn't turn up, need to know the date, the bus stop, plus the 5 digit number on the back of the bus is possible. Cllr Sykes said that he would pursue any issues as long as he has the specific details.

6. AOB:

Minutes for the Shaw and Crompton Events Group meeting held 21st February 2018 were noted.

Action: LC to send minutes electronically to Community Forum

Sue Banks, Secretary of Shaw and Crompton Events Group asked if local councillors would contribute to St George's Day flags, mainly the putting up and taking down.
Councillors agreed to contribute some costs to the group.

7. Date of next meeting:

12 June 2018, 6.00pm, Shaw Lifelong Learning Centre